
Sediment monitoring   
Monitoring water quality is challenging because water is constantly moving and changing in quality. 
However sediments – basically the ‘mud’ on the sea floor -  are stationary and can accumulate 
pollution including heavy metals such as zinc and copper which are washed into the harbour by 
stormwater runoff. These pollutants can potentially reach toxic levels and endanger the health of 
marine plants and animals.

A baseline survey 
undertaken to assess 
the amount of metals 
and nutrients in 
the sediments of 
the inter-tidal zone 
mudflats found that 
these are currently at 
manageable levels. 
We will continue to 
monitor changes to 
the sediment as this 
provides us with early 
warning of the need 
to act to ensure the 
ongoing health of the 
environment.

Rapid Creek Monitoring
Rapid Creek is the largest freshwater stream in the Darwin city area. The creek flows well into the dry 
season, and provides habitat for several types of fish and freshwater invertebrates such as water bugs, 
snails and dragonfly larvae. The presence of these invertebrates is a good indicator of the stream’s 
health. The wetlands in the upper part of the creek also provide habitat for at least 10 types of frog.

The invertebrates have 
been used to measure the 
ecological health of the stream.  
Monitoring is undertaken 
by the Department of Land 
Resource Management, and 
Darwin International Airport. 
Our assessment is that in 
broad terms the creek is in 
good condition, especially 
considering it is located within 
urban Darwin.  The trees and 
other plants along the creek are 
looked after by local residents 
and members of the Rapid 
Creek Landcare group. This 
helps to keep the creek healthy 
and close to natural condition.  
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Monitoring by Indigenous Rangers
The Northern Territory Government has made a commitment to train Indigenous marine rangers to 
monitor the health of Darwin Harbour. This undertaking will be carried out in partnership with the 
Larrakia Nation Aboriginal Corporation. Rangers will be trained to undertake tasks including water 
quality sampling and dolphin monitoring. They will also provide assistance to the migratory bird 
program which is investigating the way these birds use the Darwin foreshore. 

This is an exciting 
opportunity for young 
Indigenous men 
and women to be 
involved in traditional 
sea country 
management, to 
develop a range 
of skills which will 
introduce them to 
the latest technology, 
and in doing so 
maximise their future 
opportunities in the 
wider employment 
market. 

Darwin Harbour Water Quality Protection Plan
The Darwin Harbour Water Quality Protection Plan (WQPP) is a list of more than 100 actions from 
government, industry and community groups that will help ensure that the quality of our harbour is 
maintained. The actions focus on water quality monitoring, and managing nutrient and sediment 
pollution to the harbour. 
The actions include 
initiatives to reduce soil 
erosion and improve 
the management 
of wastewater and 
stormwater. Water 
quality protection is one 
element of a broader 
coordinated approach 
to the management 
of Darwin Harbour, 
the rivers that flow 
into the harbour, and 
the surrounding land 
area. The WQPP was 
funded by the Australian 
and Northern Territory 
governments. 

DARWIN HARBOUR REGION REPORT CARD 2013


